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UTILITIES COMMISSION 
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DOCKET NO. E-100, Sub 147 
 
BEFORE THE NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

 
In the Matter of 

2016 Biennial Integrated Resource Plans 
and Related 2016 REPS Compliance 
Plans 

 
 
) 
) 
) 

 
 
ORDER RESCHEDULING SMART 
METER PLAN PRESENTATION BY 
DUKE ENERGY CAROLINAS, LLC 

 

BY THE CHAIRMAN: On August 21, 2017, the Commission issued an Order 
Requiring Smart Meter Plan Presentation by Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC (DEC) in the 
above-captioned docket. The Order, among other things, required DEC to appear before 
the Commission on Monday, September 18, 2017, at 2:00 p.m., in Commission Hearing 
Room 2115, Dobbs Building, 430 North Salisbury Street, Raleigh, North Carolina, to make 
a presentation and answer Commission questions regarding DEC’s decision to deploy AMI 
meters. 

 
On September 11, 2017, DEC requested that the Commission reschedule the AMI 

presentation for a later date. DEC stated that some of its employees who would have been 
working on the presentation are presently involved in helping with the Hurricane Irma 
recovery effort. 

 
Based on DEC's request and the record, the Chairman finds good cause to cancel  

DEC's presentation presently scheduled for Monday, September 18, 2017, at 2:00 p.m., 
and to reschedule the presentation for Tuesday, October 10, 2017, at 10:00 a.m., in 
Commission Hearing Room 2115, Dobbs Building, 430 North Salisbury Street, Raleigh, 
North Carolina. 

 
IT IS, THEREFORE, SO ORDERED.  

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the   14th   day of September, 2017. 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 
 

       
      Janice H. Fulmore, Deputy Clerk 

   


